       PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12th June 2012 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman  & Treasurer), Christine John (Vice - Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Rev. Roger Hart, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Pat Thomas, Anthony Brown, Carolyn Fortune, Christine Gwyther, Peter England and Mel John.                                                                                                                                                      An apology for absence was received from: Myra Rowley.
Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman) opened the 12th June meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association by asking the members if they agreed that the minutes of the 8th May meeting gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Chris John proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and Anthony Brown seconded her proposal.

H. M. the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebratory party 
The wet weather failed to dampen Pennar residents’ enthusiasm for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations, and for the party that was held in St Patrick’s Community Hall on Tuesday, 5th June. The hall was very well decorated for the occasion, with Union Jack flags predominating. Lots of party foods and delicacies were provided by P&BCA members and residents. Despite the weather, the Jubilee party was a great success.
Pennar residents’ long wait to see whether they really do have a green space for their recreational activities
Cllr Tony Wilcox reminded the members that even though the Planning Inspector at the public inquiry has recommended that land at the western end of Military Road should be declared to be a town or village green, the council’s Head of Legal Services still requires clarification on certain points before he can make a final decision.
Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan stated that after issuing a cheque for £25.61, to cover the cost of bunting, flags, table cloths etc. for the Diamond Jubilee celebrations, the P&BCA funds now have a credit balance of £243.16.
Maureen went on to say that the P&BCA will apply for a grant from the Community Chest to cover the cost of festivities to be arranged during the Olympics. She has asked Cllr Tony Wilcox to reserve St Patrick’s Community Hall and the grounds surrounding the church, for a children’s Olympic party scheduled for Saturday, 28th July 2012. 

Mrs J Hissey, wife of the late Cllr Ted Hissey
It was reported that Mrs Hissey, wife of the late Cllr Ted Hissey, has recently passed away. Ted served on the committees of various sporting clubs and associations, including the bowling club, the Royal Engineers Association and the P&BCA, Cllr Maureen Colgan (Treasurer) will send a bereavement card to the family on behalf of the members of our community association.
Safe Routes in the Community (SRIC)
Cllr Maureen Colgan said that the next meeting of SRIC will be held in Pater Hall on the 3rd July at 10.00 a. m. Parents of children attending the local junior schools, and other interested parties are welcome to attend.

Refurbishing of children’s play areas in the municipal parks of Pembroke Dock 
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the council intended to improve the quality and stock of amusements in the children’s play areas in both the Memorial Park and St Patrick’s park in Pennar.  
Pembroke Dock’s Midsummer Festival week, Sunday 17th to Saturday 23rd June

Christine Gwyther produced a very colourful set of posters and handbills publicizing the events scheduled for each day of the festive week. These include:

.Sunday 17th June. ‘Fun in the Park’   The Memorial Park, Bush Street, Pembroke Dock.

12 noon - 4 p.m.      Official opening of the new bike-track, bouncy castles, rides,
                                 climbing wall, stalls, music, bush-craft and much more.
                                 Fun for all the family on Fathers Day!

Monday 18th June    Llanion Communities First asks “What Is Your Plan Bee?” 
9.30 a.m.-3.30p.m.   The Pembrokeshire Bee-keepers Association who will encourage            

Pater Hall                  residents and councils to plant bee friendly flowers  

                                  A planned free coach trip to Scolton Manor to see the bee-keepers’ 

                                  apiary. 

                                  For bookings:  phone 07773564112                                   
                                                          e-mail pembrokedockfestival@gmail.com
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30 p.m.
The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th July 20012 at 7.30 p.m.
:
